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W 
ith the Motorcycle Show behind 

us and some warm weather over 

the past few weeks, it causes 

everyone to think about getting 

back out on the road with their motorcycle.  

Please remember that even though the 

weather might be warmer, the road condi-

tions will still be hazardous so if you are one 

of the brave souls venturing out on your 

bike, please proceed with caution.  We have 

even heard that some were shoveling snow 

down their street so they could create a path 

to the clear road conditions (right Brian?).  

 

Things are not looking good for an early 

spring, as Balzac Billy did see his shadow, so 

we should not expect spring in any less than 

six weeks.  Even so, this is an excellent time 

to remind everyone who has ordered new 

tires from Rocky Mountain Honda Power-

house to pick them up once they are in.  We 

are sure that Ron Syroishka will confirm.  

 

Everyone should have seen the communica-

tion regarding our 2017 Region J Rally which 

is going to be held in Fort Langley this year 

on the August long weekend.  This is an ex-

cellent venue and hopefully everyone gets a 

chance to clear their calendar so they can 

participate in our Region Rally.  

 

We will be planning an OCP course in early 

May (7?) which is an excellent course to con-

(Continued on page 3) 

Stu & Mary Ellen Hartt, Chapter AB -A Directors  

Meetings are at Fox Hollow Golf Club, 9th Street and 

32nd Avenue N.E. Dinner at 6:30; Meeting at 7:00 PM .  
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DõArcy Leslie  

earned his  

Level Three  patch  

in the  

Levels Program.  

Well done DõArcy! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Al Hoggan won  

a Honda hat  

provided by  

Rocky Mountain 

Honda Powerhouse  

Notes:   

¬ Despite the cold temperatures, at least for those who 

attended the meeting in Calgary, there was a very good 

attendance at the meeting: 42 in total, including the 4 

snowbirds attending via Internet who were sporting 

shorts and T -shirts Φ  
 

¬ One new member, Al Hoggan, was at the meeting.   He 

has been a member since last August but this was his 

very first meeting.   Also in attendance was Dave 

Mosher who had been invited by Lance and Kim Med-

calf and who was checking what we are all about be-

fore deciding to join.  
 

¬ Gary Premech confirmed that the Region J rally is going 

to be back at Fort Langley this year, at Trinity Universi-

ty College.   It will be on the August long weekend.  

 

¬ Then there were the prizes ð it was a good night for 

guys called Barry Φ 

WW  

Barry Hort won  

a Honda hat  

provided by  

Rocky Mountain 

Honda Powerhouse  

Barry Shaw won a  

Headlight trim kit,  

provided by  

Lance and Kim  

Medcalf  

Susan Premech won 

an Open Road  

$25 gift card,  

provided by  

Barry Lammle  
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sider.  It refers to Officer Certification Pro-

gram which provides information on various 

roles as well as protocols that Head Office 

would like to see us utilize to provide for 

the membership.  Even if there is not a de-

sire at this time to get involved with the ex-

ecutive, understanding how our organiza-

tion works is always a good thing.  Think 

about participatingé 

 

I cannot be more proud of our Executive as 

we have had people step up to fill open po-

sitions and the latest evidence of this is Jeff 

Weber stepping up to take over the Quarter-

master role to serve you, our membership.  

Our association is managed by volunteers 

and the exposure and experience they re-

ceive is particularly rewarding.  We would 

like to mention that if anyone has interests 

in getting more involved, please feel free to 

discuss with either your Chapter Directors 

or Assistant Chapter Directors.  

 

Be safe out there,  

Stu & Mary -Ellen Hartt  

(Continued from page 1) 
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Gary & Susan Premech, Region J Director  

Hello everyone,  

 

W 
ell, here we are with both feet 

into 2017 and looking forward 

to another year of GWWRA 

events.  One of those events is 

the annual Region J Rally which will be held 

in Fort Langley, BC where it was held back 

in 2014.  Registration is available on the 

Region J web page, either online or by mail, 

and we are hoping to see a lot of you there 

to help support this yearly event.  This is 

one of those times each year that we get to 

see old friends and meet new ones.  

 

This year GWRRA is celebrating its 40
th

 year 

in business.  As seen in the January issue 

of the Wing World, they are asking for any 

Chapters that are having milestone birth-

day/anniversary years, to send pictures and 

a brief write up to president @ gwrra.org, 

so you can share in the celebration.  As a 

milestone, this year's Wing Ding in Grape-

vine Texas, August 29
th

 to September 2
nd

, 

will prove to be entertaining.  Regions I and 

J have been assigned the responsibility of 

the Light and Grand Parades this year, so if 

you are attending Wing Ding please let us 

know as we are looking for volunteers to 

lend a hand with these two events.  

 

Until next month,  

 

Gary and Susan Premech  

Region J Directors  
WW  
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W 
ith October comes a chance to 

become anyone we wish to be.  

We all wear masks from time to 

time so select a mask to wear 

which holds true: a òGood Safety Committed 

Rideró.  We can all choose to wear the mask 

of commitment as a new or recommitted 

Level I  of the GWRRA Rider Education Pro-

gram.  Letõs all use the remainder of the year 

to spread the word of Safety by Commit-

ment  to all our fellow GWRRA family mem-

bers.  

 

Safety by Commitment  includes your bike, 

you and others.  YOUR BIKE  needs to be 

checked out at regular intervals regarding its 

operating efficiencies.  Change the oil, check 

out all working parts, fix all non -working 

parts, and be sure to check the tires for wear 

AND proper inflation.  Use T-CLOCS and be-

come proficient at it.  YOU  too need to be 

properly checked out from toe to head.  Be 

sure you are physically and mentally able to 

properly and safely operate your bike.  Ob-

tain the proper KNOWLEDGE in your head 

through training opportunities available to 

you.  OTHERS also need some attention so 

be sure they ALL know WE are on the roads 

too.  Make your AWARENESS plans now and 

implement your plan early in the spring.  

Yes, personal protective gear is very im-

portant and it is encouraged to be worn.  

 

Obtaining Level I will complete the first BIG-

GEST step in our journey through the RE Lev-

els Program.  If you are already a Level I  

than [sic] make a recommitment and share 

with your other GWRRA chapter family mem-

bers by introducing three of your fellow rid-

ers to the program.  Donõt let this train leave 

us at the station (or bike at the Dairy 

Queen!).  

 

There is absolutely no cost to those who 

choose to participate in the GWRRA Rider 

Education Program .  The only thing re-

quired is a commitment to safety and the 

completion of a short form.  We all need to 

remind ourselves that we are FRIENDS for 

FUN, SAFETY, and KNOWLEDGE.  We need to 

take the first step to our commitment and 

that is the commitment to ourselves to pur-

sue safe riding.  Letõs not fool ourselves by 

only wearing a mask; letõs share this com-

mitment and get others to join us.  

 

If you're ready to make the commitment, get 

in touch with the chapter's Rider Education 

Coordinator who would be more than happy 

to sign you up.  Then, get on board with the 

courses Chapter AB -A will hold in the spring 

and continue with your education program.  

 

(Continued on page 5) 
 

Roger Matas, Chapter AB -A Rider Education Coordinator  

(Reprinted with permission from the GWRRA website. Original article by 

Joe & Judy Pirillo)  

This should have been the article in the October newsletter, but the sentiment is still valid.  

As we park our bikes for the winter, we should keep safety in mind; how we're going to 

stay safe over the winter and what we're going to do to stay safe once riding season comes 

around again.  
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No courses have been scheduled at this time.   

WW  

If you're already in the levels program, check 

your certificates and see which of your 

courses need to be updated.  Remember, 

they need to be refreshed every few years.  

You should have had an email about a 

month ago advising if you are out of date on 

any courses.  Look for rider courses to be 

scheduled in Calgary in late May.  

 

RE stands for Rider Education  but we can 

think of it as Rider Enhancement  to better 

our riding skills and increase our overall 

knowledge of safety and the safety and wel-

fare of others.  Remember it's Safety by 

Commitment .  There are many in our GWR-

RA family who may need our skills.  If we are 

out there taking care of our own knowledge, 

we can work to let all other road users know 

we are out there.  We need to commit our-

selves by doing what we can to reduce the 

number of motorcycle crashes to zero.  

 

What better way to start the new year than 

by starting with a commitment to stay 

around for our friends?  

(Continued from page 4) 

WW  

Sad News:  It is with a heavy heart that Gilles Fournier announced that Eric Robertsõ father, 

Eldon Roberts, passed away Thursday afternoon, January 12th at 3:50 pm at the Rockyview 

Hospital here in Calgary.   He went peacefully, without any pain and surrounded by many 

members of his family, including 6 of his 7 children (the seventh one, could not get to Cal-

gary on such a short notice).  At the time of his passing Eldon was just a few weeks shy of 

what would have been his 92nd birthday.  

 

Happy News:  One of our members, Bruce Buckley, has become a first time grand -parent.  

WW  
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Text and photos by Dave & Joanne Gulevich  

A 
 week ago we left Austria on our ad-

venture east!  It has been a very 

busy week including literally going 

back in time to a small village in 

the Ukraine where Dave's grandmother was 

born.  Actually, we were in the room of the 

small farm house, a very emotion moment.  

 

Before we left Vienna, NOETA got a well de-

served new set of tires. Arno has the perfect 

lift and "fix -it -shop" for getting the job done. 

Thanks for the help buddy!  

 

Our route from Vienna to the Ukraine took us 

through the farmlands of Austria back into 

Hungary for a 2 night stay in Budapest with 

our new friends Mihaly and Judy, who we met 

earlier in the trip.  How to see Budapest in a 

day? On foot with locals.  We headed out 

around 8 am, got home around 8PM.  Fantas-

tic day!  We walked, rode subways (including 

the oldest one in Europe) and buses, then 

ended our day on a boat cruise down the 

Danube.  

 

Budapest is Hungaryõs capital.  It is bisected 

by the River Danube, and the 19th -century 

Chain Bridge connects its hilly Buda district 

with flat Pest.  A funicular runs up Castle Hill 

to Budaõs Old Town, where the Budapest His-

(Continued on page 12) 
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Rain, snow, or shine, we meet for breakfast 

every  Sunday morning about 9 AM (Fox 

Hollow opens at 8:00) . This is a great year 

round way to stay in touch with your  

GWRRA friends. So, if you have missed the 

opportunity to join us for breakfast recent-

ly, why donõt you come on over to: 

Fox Hollow Golf Club  

9th Street and 32nd Avenue N.E.  

Monthly Meetings  

Monthly meetings are held on the 2nd Mon-

day of each month. This is a time to share 

information and to meet old and new 

friends who like to ride together for FUN, 

Safety and Knowledge. See you at the next 

meeting at the Fox Hollow Golf Club , 9th 

Street and 32nd Avenue N.E. Dinner at 6:30 

PM; Meeting at 7:00 PM .  

MEETING SCHEDULE  
 

DAY/DATE  

 

February 13  .....................  Monthly Meeting  

 

March 13  .........................  Monthly Meeting  

 

April 10  ...........................  Monthly Meeting  

 

    òFriends for Fun , Safety,  

and  Knowledgeó 
 

Come ride with us.é 

é..Everyone Welcome! 

For the latest updates on what 

we are doing and where weõre 

going, check out our website:  
 

www.goldwingcalgary.com  

Greeting Cards:  If you know of any member, their spouse, or immediate family who would appreciate 
receiving a greeting card from our Chapter please contact Judy Istvan, email address judy.istvan @ nu-
cleus.com.  Judy will arrange to send the appropriate card on behalf of the Calgary Chapter. 
 
Veterans Food Bank:  Please remember the men and women who committed themselves to ensure the 
freedoms that all Canadians enjoy every day of our lives.  Bring your non-perishable food items or mone-
tary contributions to the Monthly Chapter Meetings and help support the Veteran's Food Bank.  Thank 
you to all who choose to support this worthwhile cause. 

 
High Mileage Challenge 2016:  It is that time of year again when we prepare our wings for winter stor-
age.  If you submitted your odometer reading before you started riding in 2016 please remember to rec-
ord your ending odometer reading before you put your bike away for the winter.  If you are one of those 
hardy souls who ride all year when the weather is fine remember to send you final odometer reading as of 
December 31, 2016.  Please send all 2016 final odometer readings to wingwag @ telus.net and include 
"Odometer Reading" in the subject line.   Deadline for submissions is January 31, 2017. 
 
Winter Storage for ñToysò:  Our chapter member, Barry Lammle, is offering secure, heated, indoor, win-
ter storage for motorcycles and cars at one of his warehouses, and GWRRA members get a discount.  
See page 17 for details. 
  
Motorcycle GPS App:   Brian Hooker has found an app for phones, ipads, etc.  Brian thinks it could be 
useful to members.  The app shows nearby riders, routes, or places and ITS FREE!!!  For additional infor-
mation go to http://app.eatsleepride.com/  and read the developers' article on pages 10 & 11. 

WW  



Wing Wag  February 2017  Page 8 

 

Like new leather vest, 

size 3XL, which has been 

donated with the hope of 

finding a good home for 

it.  I will be bringing it to 

the next monthly meet-

ing.  There is no charge 

for the vest.   If anyone is 

interested please contact  

Ron Syroishka at  

wingit @ telus.net or 

phone  403 -256 -0912  

CALGARY AREA STAFF  

Chapter Directors  
Stu & Mary Ellen Hartt  403 -238 -3272  

chapter director @ goldwing calgary.com  

 

Assistant Chapter Directors  
Tracy & Elaine Boyda  403 -279 -0383  

assistant chapter director @ goldwing calgary.com  

 

Membership Enhancement Coordinators  
Lance & Kim Medcalf  403 -988 -7592 and 403 -771 -0622  

mec @ goldwing calgary.com  

 

Quartermaster  
Jeff Weber  403 -???-????  

quartermaster @ goldwing calgary.com  

 

Newsletter Editor  
Lisa Miller  403 -288 -0845  

editor @ goldwing calgary.com  

 

Treasurer  
Eric Roberts  403 -256 -7683  

treasurer @ goldwing calgary.com  

 

Ride Coordinator  
Harvey Matthews  403 -285 -8514   

ride coordinator @ goldwing calgary.com  

 

Rider Educator  
Roger Matas  403 -903 -5753  

rider education @ goldwing calgary.com  

 

Rider Course Instructor  
Terry Burrill  403 -333 -9914  

rci @ goldwing calgary.com  

 

Special Events Coordinator  
Ron Syroishka  403 -256 -0912  

specialevents @ goldwing calgary.com  

 

Webmaster  
Roger Matas  403 -903 -5753  

webmaster @ goldwing calgary.com  

Classified Ads  
 

The Classified ads are free to all members and associates 

of the GWRRA. While advertised items do not have to be 

Gold Wing related, we do insist that all ads pertain to mo-

torcycling. Ads will appear on a space available basis for 

one month.  Should you wish to continue to run your ad 

for a second or succeeding month, you must resubmit or 

renew your ad.  Deadline for submission is the first 

Monday of each month.  To post an ad or if the item is 

sold or the offer withdrawn, please contact Lisa Miller at: 

editor @ goldwing calgary.com  

GWRRA NATIONAL LEADERS  

GWRRA TOLL FREE NUMBER 

(CANADA & US) 1 -800 -843 -9460  

Executive Directors  
Ray & Sandi Garris  director @ gwrra.org  

 

Region J Directors  
Gary & Susan Premech  403 -238 -8478  

 

Region J Assistant Directors  
Patrick & Lorraine Frampton  604 -943 -2527  

 

Region J Rider Educator  
Alex Middleton  403 -274 -4223   

NOTE:  Email addresses in this publication are dis-
played in a manner that will deter automatic ad-
dress harvesting programs. This step is taken to 
reduce unsolicited email to any email addresses we 
post. We regret any inconvenience caused for our 

legitimate visitors.   

REMOVE ALL THE SPACES IN THE EMAIL ADDRESS TO 
MAKE IT WORK. 

WW  
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H  
i everyone, Happy New Year!   A 

new year?  Wait, that must mean 

it's time to plan a trip or two.   

This one is nearly a repeat of the 

BC Loop trip from last year with a few up-

dates.  

 

For those who plan to participate:  

1) Book your rooms.   BC hotels book up 

solid, especially those around 

Vernon.   Today would be a good time to 

book.   You can always cancel.  

2) Let me know:  

¶ Name(s) 

¶ If you have a partner who will bring/ride 

his/her own bike (for group planning)  

¶ Contact information (cell number pre-

ferred; email addresses in addition to 

the one you send the note from)  

¶ If you have any objection to your con-

tact information being shared with other 

participants (default is no, you are not 

in the witness protection program)  

 

Please contact Gord and Brenda Stevenson   

at (403) 589 -1215 or by email at  

gord @ gordstevenson.com  

for further details including the ride over-

view (ppt and pdf), Microsoft Streets and 

Trips, and GPX (for GPS) files.  

 

Let's ride!  

 

WW  

Planning and information by Gord and Brenda Stevenson  

H  
ere are the plans for a second 

trip.   This one is the US Loop. The 

first night will be in Creston; sec-

ond night in Coeur d'Alene (we 

will swing through Yaak and Libby); and 

third night in Kalispell (via Murray).  

 

Hotels are a bit painful for this trip.   Sorry 

about that!   In Creston, the Ramada was 

full online.   I phoned and got a room, but 

clearly they were pretty full.   We may have 

to spread out to other hotels in the area, 

and since there must be events going on I 

strongly suggest booking something soon.  

 

Please let me know if you will join the ride 

so I can create a distribution list for future 

communications related to this ride. As al-

ways, let me know if you want your contact 

information hidden from other partici-

pants.  

 

Please contact Gord and Brenda Stevenson   

at (403) 589 -1215 or by email at  

gord @ gordstevenson.com  

for further details including the ride over-

view (ppt and pdf), Microsoft Streets and 

Trips, and GPX (for GPS) files.  

 

Let's ride!  

WW  


